

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the Common Council

FROM: Josh Finch, City Administrator

DATE: October 4th, 2024 **RE:** Monthly Newsletter

These are some exciting times here in the City of Hillsboro! It is extremely encouraging to see the dedication and ongoing efforts of the City Council, Commissions, and City Staff come to see completion in many of the projects and activities highlighted in this newsletter if anyone has any questions, please feel free to contact us at city hall (608)-489-2521.

Administrator Update: September was a busy month at City Hall with continued discussions relating to 2025 budget planning. As we dive into October, budget discussions become more in-depth as we plan for a draft budget proposal at the October Committee meeting. The final draft budget will be presented on October 21st for eventual publication and public review at the November 18th Common Council meeting.

Police Spotlight: For the month of September, the Hillsboro Police Department handled 207 calls for service. Please remember that the city has changed the on-street parking ordinance during the winter months of November through April. You are allowed to park on any side of street except when notified of a snow event which dictates there is no allowable on street parking to allow street crews the ability to safely and quickly remove snow.

Library Spotlight: The Hillsboro Public Library will be hosting various events.

Hillsboro Public Library October Activities: Adult- Oct. 4, 1pm- 1st Friday Films showing movie Arthur the King. Wed. Oct. 16, 1pm ADRC book club 'Take Your Oxygen First. Thurs. Oct. 17, 5pm Grief Group. Teens- Thurs. Oct. 10&24, 4-6pm Game night.

Kids- Tues. Oct. 8, 4-6pm Crafts. Fri. Oct. 11&25, 1030am Stories for Sprouts.

ALL- Friends Drop In- Oct. 17, 6:30pm Rustic Living by Tom Martish.

MINUTES FOR BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS: All meeting minutes are uploaded to the website upon approval. Please follow the link below for the most updated information & meeting minutes: https://www.hillsborowi.com/meetings

Respectfully,

Josh Finch

City Administrator- Hillsboro, WI